HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

February 12, 2013
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Mary Bell, Saima Rabbani
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:18pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda.  On a motion/second by Bell/Turner, the agenda was approved.

3. Approval of January Minutes.  On a motion/second by Bell/Turner, the minutes from the January meeting were approved.

4. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of EIS Board minutes for the January 22nd meeting. There were no FRYSC minutes.
a. Ms. Hart noted, as the Council reviewed the Board minutes, that the superintendent search committee has convened.  Mrs. Bell shared that she is on the search committee and that they are scheduled to meet every Wednesday.  The application process is now closed.
5. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
6. Good News Report/Student Achievement
a. Scantron testing is almost done, with the exception of a few students who were absent or need to be re-tested due to tech issues.  Ms. Hart will share Scantron reports with each grade-level during PLC time on Friday (February 15).  Students show growth from the fall benchmark to the winter testing.
7. Planning
a. Needs Assessment.  Ms. Hart will meet with Mr. French next week to review the Needs Assessment.  She has added a $1000 stipend for a teacher to oversee data management, and the missing end caps have been delivered.
b. CSIP.  The Council reviewed the completed CSIP with Ms. Hart.  Several Parent Nights may be added to the calendar to fulfill some of the CSIP components.  Ms. Hart suggested Parent Nights by grade-level, as these have had better attendance and are more personal than the school-wide Parent Nights.  The focus of these would be to share information on the Common Core Standards for that grade.
c. Ms. Hart informed the Council that staff would take the TELL Survey again this year.  This survey will also be given to parents and students.
d. As a follow up from the previous meeting, in reference to travel for GT students to attend Super Saturdays at WKU, Ms. Hart shared with the Council that there is no available funding to provide an EIS bus to take these students.
8. Program Review.  ASSIST is now open, and all Program Review information must be submitted by June 1.  Ms. Hart will review last year’s Program Review and begin this year’s process after Spring Break.
9. Budget
a. Section 6.  The Council reviewed overall budget.  Ms. Hart told the Council that she should receive our 2013-14 Section 6 Allocation in the next week.  The Council will review the allocation at the March meeting and approve the final budget at the April meeting.
b. While speaking with the Council about next year’s budget, Ms. Hart informed the council members that letters of intent for next year have been turned in to the Board of Education. Because of the potential changes in our school allocation, our staffing allocation may change.  Ms. Hart will find out more soon.
c. Four teachers from Helmwood started attending the GRREC Math training discussed at the December meeting.  Ms. Bell shared that they are hearing good information to bring back to the staff.  The commitment to this conference is two full days and four separate half-days.  Substitutes for these four teachers to attend come out of the money allocated to Substitutes at a previous meeting.

d. Ms. Hart has scheduled a KASC training for March 18th, on the topic of Constructed Response.  Payment for this will come from the Section 6 budget.  The estimated cost is $500.

e. Ms. Hart told the Council that Mrs. Susan Ryan has planned a PD on Survey Monkey, which teachers will be able to use for formative assessments.  

f. Title I.  There is no update on the Title I budget.
g. PD.  There is no update on the PD budget. 
10. Committee Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of minutes from the Technology Committee meeting.
11. New Business.  Ms. Hart shared with the Council that a new Instructional Assistant has been hired and will start on February 25th.
12. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Turner/Bell, the meeting was adjourned at 4:35p.m.  Our next meeting will be held on March 12 at 3:15pm.
